






Introducing Captain 
Mark Hanten: How a
white water rafting guide 
ended up as the police 
captain of Northern Division 
in San Diego  

by Barbara Gellman 

Growing up in south Oregon, 
Capt. Hanten spent summers 
guiding tourists down the 

challenging waters of the Rogue River as part of his family’s 
business.  

While pursuing a Bachelor of Arts in English Literature at the 
University of Washington in Seattle, he was part of the crew 
team; in both cases, he learned the importance of teamwork. 

In 1989, he moved to San Diego to accept a position with the 
San Diego police department Central Division and earned a 
Master of Public Administration degree from National University. 
The majority of his police training was in conjunction with 
training programs approved through the State of California’s 
Commission on Police Officer Standards and Training (POST). 
Capt. Hanten was recently promoted and has been assigned as 
the Captain of Northern Division to replace Capt. Jerry Hara 
who was assigned to the department’s Operational Support 
Division. 

Areas of expertise and excellence include the SWAT team, 
managing the police helicopter unit, heading the special events 
unit and leadership development. As a firm believer in 
mentoring, training and communication, he is passionate about 
recruiting young people into law enforcement. 

What’s in it for us? Capt. Hanten is looking forward to getting to 
know the community and its challenges and continuing 
successful programs such as Neighborhood Watch. “We can’t 
police what we can’t see” and that’s where residents become 
partners with the police in reporting and preventing crimes.   

Police Catch A Prolific Burglar 
By Officer Larry Hesslegesser 

A very special thanks to an alert neighbor in the 4600 block of 
Edison St. in Clairemont. Northern Officers were able to catch a 
burglary suspect in the act. The burglar who is a juvenile 
admitted to being involved in over a hundred burglaries, where 
his main target is guns that he sells on the street. The neighbor 
spotted the male who looked suspicious pacing the street in 
front of the house he eventually broke into from his balcony. He 
watched the suspect until he saw him walk to the side of the 
house and disappear. A call to 911 was made and officers 
arrived within minutes and set up a perimeter on the house in 
question. A short time later the suspect emerged from the rear 
window he broke into with two guns he just stole from the 
residence. The suspect was taken into custody without incident 
keeping these guns out of the hands of the wrong people. This 
was a perfect example of how important Neighborhood Watch is 
and how you can help. Be alert, know your neighbors and call 
when something isn't right. 

DO YOU SEE THIS SIGN 
POSTED ON YOUR 

STREET? 

If interested in crime prevention, please contact 
Barbara Gellman to find out how; don't wait for 
someone else to do it. Step up to the plate and 
email: bggellman@yahoo.com. Be a part of 
Neighborhood Watch and help become a crime 
stopper on your street. 

Want to keep updated on crime in the neighborhood? Go to 
www.crimemapping.com. The portal helps provide the public 
with information about crime activity by neighborhood. Their 
goal is to assist police departments in reducing crime by having 
a more informed citizenry. 

DON’T BE A FIRE STATISTIC  
A local U.C. family became a statistic when their clothes dryer 
was consumed by fire because of a buildup of lint in the exhaust 
duct.  According to U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission, 
there are 15,000 dryer fires a year in the United States. 
Cleaning out that duct is critical.  It will save you from increased 
gas utility costs from restricted airflow and longer drying times. 
You can avoid damage to expensive clothing.  Overheating 
could result in a dryer fire with dangerous fumes impacting your 
health and costing you thousands of dollars from smoke 
damage to your home. 



Since 2011 the Hall of 
Fame Committee of 
University City High 
School has been 
working to identify and 
honor UCHS graduates 
who have distinguished 
themselves on a 
national or international 
scale.  

To date nine stellar 
individuals have been 
identified and inducted, 
and are: 

ENGINEER Head of the first Mars Rover Mission  

ATHLETE Three time Olympic Gold Medalist  

PILOT           Blue Angels –Navy Pilot 

ATHLETE     International Basketball star 

MUSICIAN Tony Award winner 

ATHLETE     National Champion/Olympic Softball star 

MUSICIAN    Grammy Award winner 

ATHLETE     Professional Football star 

LEADER        International Award winning USN Officer 

If you know of a Centurion who might meet the qualifications 
and should be considered for induction into the Hall of Fame, 
please contact us. For more info go to: 
www.universitycityhigh.org and click on the Centurion 
Foundation tab, athletics & clubs tab, and then Hall of Fame.  

UPCOMING SCHOOL FESTIVALS 
20th International Festival at Doyle Elementary 

Doyle Elementary is hosting its Annual International Festival on 
Friday, May 29 from 4:00 to 7:00 pm.  Join us on the school’s 
grass field and blacktop for multicultural performances and 
booths representing a variety of countries.  The performances 
will begin at 5:00 pm. and the booths will be open during the 
entire festival.  This exciting event is free to the public.  Food 
trucks will be available for purchasing tasty dinners and 
desserts. 

Spreckels Elementary Fiesta de Mayo 

The Spreckels Fiesta de Mayo will be on Wednesday, May 20 
from 5:00 to 7:00pm. The annual fiesta showcases all grades 
and classes through dance and music presentations. Fun 
activities are available for the entire family, food trucks will 
offering tasty treats in the parking lot, and make sure to visit the 
tasty bake sale.  

BIKE TO WORK DAY  

By Sharon Goodis

Bike to Work Day 2015 is on Friday, May 15. Join thousands of 
riders across the San Diego region and stop by one or several 
of the more than 90 pit stops that will be conveniently located 
throughout the county on Bike to Work Day. Pick up a free Bike 
to Work Day T-shirt and refuel with free snacks and plenty of 
encouragement. Visit the Bike to Work website for pit stop 
updates and to find all the pit stops on your commute route. For 
more information about Bike to Work Day, visit 
www.icommutesd.com or call 511 and say "iCommute." Ride 
Safe.  

Drought Alert: Mandatory Water 
Use Restrictions 

Last year, the City of San Diego enacted its Drought Alert 
mandatory water use restrictions in response to serious drought 
conditions statewide. In order to conserve this most precious 
resource, follow these water conservation measures: 

• Limit outdoor watering days and times
• Water only during the late evening or early morning

hours
• Eliminate runoff from irrigation systems
• Repair all leaks within 72 hours
• Turn off water fountains and other water features

unless they use recycled water
• Use hoses with shut-off valves for washing cars (or

patronizing commercial car washes that re-circulate
water)

• Serve water to restaurant patrons only on request
• Install low flow toilets, shower heads and faucets
• Limit showers to 5 minutes or less
• Save and use ‘warm-up’ water for garden plants
• Refrain from using a running hose to clean patios,

sidewalks and windows.
To review other Drought Alert restrictions, designed to reduce 
water consumption in these types of severe drought conditions, 
visit the City’s Waste No Water website at 
http://www.sandiego.gov/water/conservation/drought/. 



UC Community Library on Governor May Event Highlights  
4155 Governor Drive, San Diego, CA 92122 | 858-552-1655 | sandiegolibrary.org  

Events for Adults/Seniors 
Qi Gong - Every Monday @ 9:30 - 11:30 AM. Qi Gong (Chi Gong) is 
a simple preventative health method of relaxing and harmonizing the 
body. These gentle exercises are suitable for any age and health 
condition. 
Zumba Gold for Special Needs and Beginners - Every Monday @ 
1:00 - 2:00 PM. Led by Lis Garces a licensed Zumba® instructor since 
2007. Lis is the Founder and Director of the Juan Carlos Organization 
which provides dance therapy exercise for the Special Needs 
Community. 
Adult Yoga - Every Tuesday @ 4:30 - 5:30 PM. Gentle exercises to 
aid flexibility and improve concentration. Bring your own yoga mat or 
towel. 
Chair Sit Yoga - Tuesday May 5 and 19 @ 2:00 - 3:00 PM. Get fit 
where you sit! Chair yoga is a gentle form of yoga that is practiced 
sitting on a chair or standing using a chair for support. 
Accordion Club – Saturday May 9 @ 9:30 AM - 12:30 PM. All are 
welcome! Second Saturdays. 
Guitar Concert - Tuesday May 19 @ 6:30 - 7:30 PM. Come listen to 
Soran Dalawi play music from Spain and Paraguay on the guitar. This 
program is supported by a generous grant from the National 
Endowment for the Arts to SDSU's Heartpower Performances. 
UC Book Club - Wednesday May 20 @ 2:00 PM. The UC Book Club 
will be discussing Haven Kimmel’s A Girl Named Zippy. When Haven 
Kimmel was born in 1965, Mooreland, Indiana, was a sleepy little 
hamlet of three hundred people.  

Capture the Memory - Thursday May 
21 @ 2:00 - 3:00 PM. A unique way for 
adults to express their special memories 
by the process of creating your own 
“book structure.” All materials provided. 
Maximum participants: 20. Sign up at 
858-552-1655. 
Scrabble Club - Saturday May 30 
@12:00 - 3:00 PM. All welcome! Bring your own board and meet new 
friends! 

Events for Children/Families 
Preschool StoryTime for Kids - Every Thursday @ 10:30 - 11:30 
AM. Join us for stories crafts finger plays and songs. 
Literature Comes to Life - Wednesday May 20 @ 1:30 - 2:30 PM. 
Children learn to love literature as they become storybook characters, 
and participate in living fairy tales and stories with program director 
Stacy Wein. 

Events for Tweens/Teens 
Kendama Club - Every Wednesday @ 1:30 - 2:30 PM. Kendama is a 
traditional Japanese toy which consists of a ken (sword) and tama 
(ball) connected by a string. Test your skills against others learn new 
tricks and just have FUN!!! 
Video Game Fridays - Every Friday @ 3:00 - 4:00 PM. Wii gaming 
with your friends, get your game on!

North University City Library May Event Highlights 
8820 Judicial Drive, San Diego, CA 92122 | 858-581-9637 | sandiegolibrary.org | friends.northuclibrary.org/ 

Events for Adults/Seniors 
Small Business Assistance - Wednesdays @ 11:30 AM. Dr. 
Adolpho Sanchez offers help in navigating the process to starting a 
business. Appointments available by calling the library. 
Job Help Assistance - Wednesdays @ 3:30 PM. Dr. Adolpho 
Sanchez offers help with resume writing and job searching. 
Appointments available by calling the library. 
ESL Conversation - Wednesdays @ 5:00 PM. Improve English 
conversation skills in an informal, small group setting. 
Gentle Yoga - Fridays @ 10:00AM. Learn basic yoga techniques, 
perfect for beginners, expectant mothers, seniors and persons with 
disabilities. Please bring your own mat. 
Knitters’ Circle - Thursday, May 2 and 16 @ 1:00 PM. Yarn 
enthusiasts at all skill levels are welcome. Basic instruction is 
available. 
Concert: The Swingin’ with Dean Show - Sunday, May 3 @ 3:00 
PM. Swing, Big Band, Jazz Standards, Blues, Rock, and Soul hits of 
Great American Artists from the '40s - '70s.   
Page Turners Book Club - Wednesday, May 13 @ 5:30 PM. The 
Book Club will be discussing Caleb’s Crossing by Geraldine Brooks. 
Memories in the Making® - Monday, May 18 @ 11:00AM. A unique 
program for individuals with Alzheimer's disease and related dementias 
to express themselves through art. Through the creative process of 
watercolor painting, participants are able to communicate, offering us 
the essence of themselves.   
Cinema Café - Wednesday, May 20 @ 6:00 PM. Enjoy refreshments 
while watching a thought-provoking film. Title TBA. Please inquire with 
library staff for further details. 
Nutrition Class for Seniors - Thursdays, May 21 through June 25 
@ 2:00 PM. This six-week series presented by the Jacobs & Cushman 
San Diego Food Bank is tailored to senior fitness, health and nutrition. 
Attendees will receive free recipe cards and bags of fresh produce. For 
more information or to register, call Jenna Olson at 866-350-3663 ext. 
97.  

Identity Theft Workshop - Friday, May 29 @ 11:30 AM. Presented 
by Assembly Speaker Toni Atkins’ office and District Attorney’s office. 

Events for Children/Families 
Homework Help - Tuesdays at 5:30 PM; Thursdays at 4:00 PM. 
Basic homework help for all grades and subjects.  
Craft Time - Saturdays, May 2, 16 and 23 @ 11:45AM. Let your 
creativity run wild with a fun craft activity! Children under 8 welcome 
with an adult or older sibling. 
Young Artist Series - Saturdays, May 2 & 23; Sunday, May 10 @ 
2:00 PM. Local young musicians showcase their talents in an informal, 
interactive setting designed to expose children to the world of music. 
Music Makers - Monday, May 4 @ 10:00 AM. Toddlers and 
preschoolers explore different aspects of music and learn to express 
themselves creatively in a fun, energetic environment. Recommended 
for ages 2 to 5. PLEASE NOTE: Due to the popularity of this program, 
Music Makers will be closed to arrivals once our room is at capacity, 
OR 5 minutes after start of program. 
Drop-in Craft for Children’s Day - Tuesday, May 5. Celebrate this 
traditional Japanese holiday by making a carp! Supplies provided.  
Yoga Storytime (formerly Family Yoga) - Monday, May 11 @ 10:30 
AM. Stretch both your body and your mind in this unique program that 
combines stories, songs and simple yoga poses. Families enjoy 
healthy fun and bonding. Please bring your own mat. 
STEAM 2 Academy - Tuesday, May 12 @ 3:30 PM. Science-based 
educational activities geared to students in grades K-3. 
Paws to Read - Monday, May 18 @ 4:30 PM. Practice reading out 
loud to a furry friend! Certified therapy dogs provided by Love on a 
Leash, San Diego Central Chapter. 
Storytimes: 
English – Thursdays @ 10:30 AM 
French – Thursdays @ 11:15 AM 
Sign Language – Thursday, May 14 @ 12 noon

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Note: Many thanks to the Friends of the Library for their generous sponsorship. You, too, can be a Friend; ask at the Check Out Desk. Please call the library 
to confirm any given program. Changes are rare, but may occur. All public libraries will be CLOSED May 25, Memorial Day. 







Congressman Scott 
Peters (CA-52) 
An affordable higher education for 
every American willing to work for it 
is central to ensuring future 
generations can achieve the 
American Dream and is directly tied 
to our nation’s ability to compete in 
the global economy. I would not 
have been able to attend college 
without student loans and work 
study programs opening the door 
for me. We should be making it 
easier and more affordable for 

students to go to college, not pushing it financially out of reach 
for more and more families. 

According to the Federal Reserve Bank, the average student 
loan debt burden for students under 30 has grown steadily 
since 2005. The average debt for a 2014 graduate was 
$33,000. Student loan debt is preventing a young person from 
making major purchases like buying a home or new car, or 
starting a family, all of which is hampering economic growth. 

That’s why I introduced the Student Loan Repayment 
Assistance Act last month. My bill encourages employer-
employee matching programs to repay student loans, much 
like a 401K plan, by creating a tax deduction for student loan 
payments made as part of a repayment agreement between an 
employer and employee. Contributions to student loan 
repayments would not be subject to either income tax or 
payroll tax. This legislation will help speed up the repayment 
process so that young people can get their lives started and 
don’t emerge from college with mountains of crushing loan 
debt. For more info, go to: scottpeters.house.gov, or call my 
office at 858-455-5550. 

HUMAN TRAFFICKING: A MODERN 
DAY SLAVE TRADE 

A Public Forum on the disturbing reality of human trafficking in 
San Diego will be held in University City at Our Mother of 
Confidence Church, 3131 Governor Drive on Monday, May 11 
from 6:00 to 7:30 pm.  All are invited. Human trafficking is a 
$32 billion-a-year global industry while San Diego ranks nine 
nationwide in top destination areas.  According to the San 
Diego County Office of the District Attorney human trafficking is 
a form of modern-day slavery where perpetrators profit from 
the sexual exploitation and forced labor of men, women and 
children. It is an extreme violation of basic human rights.

A panel discussion with Q&A from the audience includes Chief 
Deputy District Attorney Summer Stephan, Presiding Juvenile 
Court Judge Carolyn Caietti, Department of Homeland Security 
Special Agent Juan Jacobo, Public Defender Marian Gaston 
and Marisa Ugarte from the Bilateral Safety Corridor Coalition.   

The forum will begin with a short film clip highlighting a human 
trafficking survivor.  Light refreshments will be served before 
and after the event, there is no fee.  Please come to listen, 
learn, discuss solutions and get involved.  For further 
information contact Rob Moscato at ucwatch76@yahoo.com or 
call 858-453-0222.      

City Council President Sherri Lightner 
First off, I’d like to say Happy Mother’s Day to all the moms out 
there. I myself am a mom, and in my entire career, it’s the best 
job I’ve ever had. 

Regarding City business, the Fiscal Year 2016 Proposed 
Budget has been released, and I’m optimistic about the City’s 
improving financial health. After years of sacrifices on the part 
of our residents and city staff, it’s encouraging to see a budget 
that provides essential services and restores city programs.  

I am especially pleased about the focus on public safety, 
including the addition of fire and police academies, police 
compensation and equipment, as well as more fire stations and 
FAST response squads, including one in South University City. 
As expected, there is an emphasis on infrastructure needs 
such as streetlights, sidewalks, tree maintenance, brush 
management, code compliance and graffiti abatement. These 
investments improve our communities and quality of life. 

There is a focus on restored and expanded recreation center 
and library hours, teen programs, and Connect2Careers. All 
these programs benefit our local families, and foster an 
emerging workforce. I‘d like to thank all the residents who have 
contacted the City to communicate their priorities, and I 
encourage you to continue to do so. Please see the City’s 
website at www.sandiego.gov/cityclerk for upcoming Budget 
Hearings and information. 

As you may know, we are currently in a drought condition. I 
believe that San Diego needs to consider multiple solutions to 
reduce our water usage and ensure a lasting water supply; no 
one solution is the answer.  Water is too important to our 
economy and quality of life to not pursue all options to secure 
an affordable and reliable water supply in the face of this 
continuing drought. The State and the City have put several 
mandatory water savings measures in place, which apply to 
ALL City of San Diego water customers (residents and 
businesses). For more information please see the City’s 
webpage on Drought Alert Restrictions. You can also take 
advantage of several new Water Saving Rebate Programs by 
visiting the City’ Water Conservation Website.   
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Justine Marocco 
Leaves a Legacy 
Justine Marocco passed 
away peacefully on Friday, 
April 17 in University City. A 
lifelong champion for 
education, Justine received 
her B.A. in Mathematics and 
her Masters in Education 
from Syracuse University, 

and went on to teach high school math for ten years in upstate 
New York. She later married John Marocco, who died in 1982.

At Justine’s urging, the couple left the frozen wilds of upstate 
New York for sunny San Diego in 1967 and went on to raise 
four beloved children—Andrea, Claire, Felice, and Jim—in 
University City. Justine had a wide circle of dear friends, many 
of whom she met at the Newcomers Club of San Diego, where 
she once served as President of the UC chapter.  Beginning in 
1988 and continuing until just last year, Justine would get 
together once a month with many of her “TGIF” friends. 

Justine loved living in San Diego, and her devotion to her 
children was matched only by her dedication to the community. 
She worked as a teacher’s aide in Special Ed. for Standley 
Middle School and La Jolla H.S., and served as UCHS’s first 
PTA president. A prolific volunteer throughout her life, she was 
active in Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, Backyard Swim, University 
City Little League, and contributed countless hours of her time 
to the Marcy Elementary library. She was a proud member of 
the American Association of University Women, Tech Trek (a 
STEM program for 8th grade girls), and a loyal volunteer poll 
worker at her voting booth each year. A devout Catholic, 
Justine faithfully attended weekly mass at Our Mother of 
Confidence.

Her post-retirement years were filled with the joys of traveling 
and cruising with friends, reading mystery novels, playing a 
fierce game of bridge, and being the most loving and devoted 
grandmother to her eleven grandchildren, in whose 
accomplishments she took great delight. A straight shooter 
who was pragmatic, funny, loyal, and passionate about her 
family and friends, Justine and her razor-sharp wit will be 
greatly missed. 

To honor her dedication to education and her love for the 
University City community, please direct any donations to: 
EdUCate!, 3268 Governor Drive, PMB 154, San Diego, 
CA  92122 or www.uc-educate.org. 	
  

Super	
  Mom	
  Dawn	
  Yandel	
  
Organizes	
  Successful	
  Memorial	
  

Softball	
  Tournament	
  
Dawn Yandel is one of those women who has dedicated her 
spare time to helping the University City community thrive. She 
has spent many years as a volunteer for community 
organizations such as the Standley Rec. Council, UC Little 
League, Centurion Foundation, and EdUCate! Besides all of 
her community involvement, she works fulltime as a paralegal 
and raises three children pictured below, Matt, Kaitlin, and 
Ryan. And she is the widow of Larry Yandel, known to be an 
active volunteer himself. 

When he passed away after fighting melanoma, Dawn decided 
that she was not going to let his memory fade. In April, nine 
teams competed in the 4th Annual Yandel Softball Tournament 
held at Standley Park. The event helps raise funds to be 
donated to the groups that Larry supported: UCLL, UC Del Sol, 
Centurion Foundation, La Jolla Pop Warner. Larry must surely 
be making some comment about someone’s playing skills, but 
we know he’s happy that he left his children with such a great 
mom. 

The Yandel Co-ed Softball 
Tourney gave the 
opportunity for UC moms to 
show their softball skills to 
their children. One of which 
was Sara Owens who got to 
play with her sons Brady 
and Max, while daughter 
Avalon cheered them on. 
Their Sunday Showdown 
team, coached by husband 
Chris, came in 2nd place 
overall. An amazing feat 
since they had to play six 
games to get to the finals, 
losing to the unknown team, 
the Snail Balls. 







To Adver se in our June 2015 Issue
Contact TERRI DAY at uccaAds@hotmail.com     Deadline:  May 18th

JUST LISTED JUST SOLD JUST SOLD JUST SOLD 

5364 Bragg Street 
4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms 

2,174 Sq. Ft. Gorgeous 
West-End Home  

Amazing Backyard! 
Offered at $$925,000 

5875 Carnegie Street 
4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms 

1,500 Sq. Ft. 
*Nancy had Buyer

and Seller 
Sold at: $635,000 

4057 Caminito Suero 
3 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms  

1,300 Sq. Ft. 
La Jolla Colony 

Barcelona 
Sold at $588,000 

5489 Bothe Avenue 
3 Bedrooms + Office 

2 Bathrooms. 2,174 Sq. Ft. 
Stunning Remodel 

West-End, Solar System 
Sold at: $895,000 in 7 days! 

If you are currently listed with another broker, this is not a solicitation.  Information obtained from realiable sources but not guaranteed. 

NANCY BECK CAN SELL YOUR HOME, TOO!! 
*NOTE: I have many listings “Coming Soon”...contact me for more info!

NANCY BECKNANCY BECKNANCY BECK   
UNIVERSITY CITY SPECIALISTUNIVERSITY CITY SPECIALISTUNIVERSITY CITY SPECIALIST   

REALTOR®  -  CalBRE# 1229297 

3202 Governor Drive #100 
San Diego, CA 92122 

TOP 1% OF ALL CENTURY 21 AGENTS 

SAN DIEGO MAGAZINE FIVE STAR AGENT 7 
YEARS IN A ROW 

Direct: (858) 945-LIST (5478) 

NancyBeck@Century21Award.com 

www.NancyBeckRealtor.com 

une 2015 Issue

DONATION CENTER
NOW OPEN!

UNIVERSITY SQUARE SHOPPING CENTER
4023 Governor Drive, San Diego 92122
(858) 909-0200  •  Open 7 days a week

FOR ADDITIONAL LOCATIONS AND MORE INFORMATION 
ABOUT GOODWILL, VISIT SDGOODWILL.ORG

• Donate clothing, books,
computers & electronics
(working or not), and
household items at this
location.

• Secure document shredding
services provided. Drop off

today.
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One-of-a-Kind- Custom 3 BR 
single level home plus separate 

master suite, 4-car garage & 
double canyon lot  $1,190,000 

 

11616 Caminito Magnifica 
Scripps Ranch 

Just Listed- Outstanding 4000
sq ft remodeled 4 BR 3 BA home 
on 1/3 acre lot with pool, spa &  

3-car garage  $1,375,000
 

Kathleen       Lydia 
 Williams  Hwang Vosovic 
 Katie   June 
 Dunahoo Kubli

www.411sandiegohomes.com 

858.633.6411 

 
 

3190 Galloway Drive 
University City 

Selling UC & Beyond! 



BRE Lic. #01734707 

Thinking about Selling or Buying 

 

Terri Day 
For All Your Real Estate Needs 

858-775-8377 
UCRealtors@gmail.com 

   www.terriday.com 

Sponsor and Supporter of UC Buy Local 

State )arm®
Providing Insurance and Financial Services

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 61710

Michael A. Cohen, Agent Lic. # 0506499
Linda Cohen LUTC, Marketing Representative Lic. #0732318
3232 Governor Drive, Suite G
San Diego, CA 92122-2931
linda@michaelacohen.com Bus. 858.457.3520

Fax 858.457.1488

Thank you for your loyalty. We appreciate you.

W( ),; <OUR COM3U7(R!

We come to you or
you come to us for the lowest rates!

Call Robert

858-449-1749



 JENNIFER ANDERSON
LOCAL UC REALTOR

                          TOP 1% OF ALL BHHS AGENTS 
The Mills Team 
1299 Prospect Street
La Jolla, CA 92037 

858.345.0240 
JenAndersonHomes@gmail.comgg
InspiredSanDiegoHomes.com
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Call, text or email me for your free, no 

obligation, custom home valuation report. 
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• Retirement Living Communities   
• Assisted Living Communities 
• Nationwide Relocation Services 
• Downsizing Locally 
• Coastal & Luxury Homes 
• Investment Properties 

UC Resident Since 2003

Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices California Properties © 2015 BHH Afliates, LLC. Real Estate Brokerage Services are offered through the network member franchisees of BHH Afliates, LLC. Most franchisees are independently owned and operated. Berkshire Hathaway y pp g g
HomeServices and the Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices symbol are registered service marks of HomeServices of America, Inc.® If your property is currently listed with a Broker, this is not intended as a solicitation.

pp y
 CalBRE#01943652

“I've learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never forget how you made them feel.”
--Maya Angelou

Based on information from the Association of REALTORS®/Multiple Listing as of January 14th, 2015. Display of MLS data is deemed reliable but is not guaranteed accurate by the MLS. The Broker/Agent providing the information contained herein may or may not have been the Listing and/or Selling Agent. * 
Based on information total sales volume from California Real Estate Technology Services, Santa Barbara Association of REALTORS, SANDICOR, Inc. for the period 1/1/2013 through 12/31/2013 in Los Angeles, Orange, Riverside, San Bernardino, San Diego,Santa Barbara and Ventura Counties.

Carol S.John S. Delton G.John B.Carol U. June K. Katie D.Lydia H. Kathleen W.Kathleen M.
858.349.9051 858.705.2399 858.583.5157 619.200.1256 858.449.7014 619.203.2424 858.472.0608 619.944.6520 858.353.0406 858.775.1239

Derk S.
619.534.1904



FREE Placement and Consulting
Services for Elders and Their Families

Assisted Living Independent Living
Medicare Relocation
Alzheimer’s Skilled Nursing
Veterans Benefits Spouse’s Benefits
In Home Care Hospice

Merle Berman, Consultant
mberman@san.rr.com
betterthanhomeplacement.com
619.772.1125

Retiring? Downsizing?
Considering Senior Living?

I can help you make 
YOUR NEXT Big Move!

I Help relocate active Seniors throughout 
San Diego & Orange County

Its a hard decision after many years in the 
same home to make this move and I can make 

it a peaceful transition.  There are many 
wonderful options and places for seniors.
Call me TODAY for more information!
 I can SAVE YOU THOUSANDS on this 

MOVE and make it easy for YOU!

Lori Miller
(858) 452-9000

lorimillerhomes@gmail.com
U.C.’s Real Estate Expert & TOP Producer!
 Host “Real Radio Now”  ESPN Radio AM 1700

CA DRE#01190485

Professional & Reliable Doug Hackley, CEO

Bay Park Moving

Free Estimat  laC se # T-190145

(858) 535-1911  Fax (858) 535-9192  Cell (858) 472-4123
email: bpmove@aol.com

6495 Lipmann Street, San Diego, CA 92122

         Pure Hatha Yoga 
Classes at Standley RecreaƟon Center 
3585 Governor Dr, San Diego, CA 92122 
Monday 6pm-8pm Beginning 
Wednesday 6pm-8pm Intermediate 
Saturday 10am-noon Mixed Levels 

For other loca ons & mes,  
or private  lessons 
Contact Shelley Aanerud 
858-587-0171  ShelleyAanerud108@gmail.com 

Instructor:  Shelley Aanerud 
Ananda CerƟed, E-RYT-500 



UC photographer specializing in family, maternity, 
newborn, high school seniors, and more!  

Go to www.elizabethannphotos.com to book your 
session today or call Elizabeth at 619.607.0973!

PHOTOGRAPHY
UCCA members receive 15% off  

all booking sessions.

Book a session today and receive 
(not valid with any other offer)

Interested in AdverƟsing
In Our NewsleƩer?

  Next Issue:  June 2015 

  Deadline for Submission:  May 18, 2015

  Ad size (width by height) and prices are as follows: 

 Business Card 3.5” x 2” - $60 

 Qtr Page 3.5” x 4.5” - $150 

 Half Page 8.5” x 5.5” - $300

Ad space if available on a rst come, 

rst served basis each issue.

For more detailed informaƟon on ad placement

and required format,  contact

Terri Day at UccaAds@hotmail.com



Paul Hewitt
YOUR UC POOL GUY

3 68 Governor Dr. #F108 
San Diego, CA 9212

Design
Service
Construction

619.733.5223
phewitt151@juno.com Lic. 932159

Ameriprise Financial Services, Inc. Member FINRA and SIPC.

LISA SAXTON, CFP®,  RICP®

Associate Financial Advisor

The Financial Planning & Investment Group
A �nancial advisory practice of  
Ameriprise Financial Services, Inc.

4455 Morena Boulevard, Ste 215
San Diego, CA 92117
858.490.4288 Ext 211
lisa.saxton@ampf.com
ameripriseadvisors.com/ 
lisa.saxton 
CA Insurance # 0H71316

PBP CONSTRUCTION, INC. 
GENERAL CONTRACTOR 

Superior Craftsmanship and Value For Your 
Project, Repair or Remodel 

 
Call to see how we can help - Insured, References, Photos 

 
Pres Plumb 
(858) 784-1504 
plumbsb@earthlink.net                             Lic. No. 999205 

AgnesMorales@allstate.com 
CA Insurance License Number 0C61224 
Auto, Home, Life, Business Insurance 

24-Hour  
Customer Service 

 

 






